

Town of Milford BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY P.O. BOX 644

MILFORD, MA 01757-0644

Milford Sewer Disposal Plant Tel. (508) 473-2054 • Office Tel. (508) 478-0059

Richard J. Cenedella Commissioner

> Thomas Morelli Commissioner

John Mainlni Director of Operations/ Superintendent Rudolph V. Lioce III Commissioner

John Consigli Admin, Assistant

MILFORD BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS MINUTES June 20, 2017

The Sewer Commissioners Meeting was called to order at **6:00 P.M**. in room #14 of the Milford Town Hall.

Present:

Rudy Lioce - Chairman
Richard Cenedella - Commissioner
Thomas Morelli - Commissioner
John Mainini - Superintendent
Amanda Cavaliere - Tata & Howard
Steve Landry - Tata & Howard
John Mazzone - Resident
Len Morcone - Resident
Joseph Mazzone-Resident
Steve Chouinard-VHB
Kevin Rudden - Town Crier
John Consigli-Administrative Assistant

The Bills and Payroll were signed by the Board.

A motion to approve the May 30, 2017 Meeting Minutes was made by Mr. Cenedella, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Mr. Morelli made a motion to have the next Sewer Commissioner's Meeting on July 18, 2017 in Room 14 at 6:00 P.M., seconded with Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Mr. Cenedella made a motion to approve the Agreement for Construction Administration and Resident Project Representative Services for the Sludge Handling Facility, seconded by Mr. Morelli and seconded by Mr. Lioce.

A motion was made to approve (1) FY2017 Sewer Use Abatement and send a letter to Town Accountant made by Mr. Cenedella, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

A motion was made by Mr. Morelli to approve a Sewer Connection Permit for 17 East Street, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

A motion was made to approve an Amended Site Plan Review for 23 Maple Street as it utilizes existing Town Sewer and send a letter to Milford Planning Board, by Mr. Cenedella, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

A motion was made to approve an Amended Site Plan Review for 145 West Street and send a letter to Milford Planning Board made by Mr. Morelli, seconded by Mr. Lioce. Mr. Richard Cenedella abstained from Vote.

A motion was made by Mr. Cenedella, pending a reference check by Mr. Mainini, to approve a FY2018 Drain Layer's License for D & M Civil, Inc., seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

A motion was made by Mr. Morelli to sign a MassDot Application for Permit to Access State Highway/Installation of Sewer Force Main for Stone Ridge Development, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

At 6:15 P.M., The FY2018 Chemical Bid Opening commenced. After opening the Bids and reading them aloud, a motion was made by Mr. Cenedella to approve the low bids which will be under review by Tata & Howard, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

John Mazzone and Len Morcone approached the Board regarding a sewer backup they experienced at property located at 24-26 Main Street in the past few weeks. It was determined that sewer backed into the property during an unusual period of heavy rain that followed approximately 3 years of drought. The pipes at the property leaked. The property is situated as such that it is on the end portion of the old town sewer line. The grease causing the backup was ordinary household grease and did not originate from a restaurant. The property is at the bottom of the Main Street hill. The problem used to be worse but through the Sewer Department changing the sewer flows and I & I work, the problem has gotten better over the years. It was suggested that a service clean out be put in the side walk. Another suggestion was to bring the service pipe from the property up higher but this would be very costly. It was determined that a check valve would not solve the problem. Mr. Mainini said he would add the property to a list to flush the area once per month and to maintain the area more often during periods of heavy rainfall. The Board assured the owners it is not going to be a continuous problem but was caused by the heavy rain. The owners left the meeting and said they would stay in touch with the Sewer Department.

At 6:58 P.M., Mr. Morelli made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Respectfully Submitted,

John Consigli Administrative Assistant